
East Granby Board of Education  

Curriculum Sub-Committee Minutes for 

Thursday, January 9, 2020  

 
 

In Attendance: 

Marjorie Light, Director of Curriculum and Professional Development for EGPS; Bob Raven-Seger, East Granby 

Public Schools Board of Education, Curriculum Subcommittee Representative.  

 

I. Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance  

The meeting was called to order by Marjorie Light at 8:30 am.  

 

II. Accounting as a Mathematics Credit  

Marjorie and Bob reviewed the previous discussions by the Board of Education regarding using Accounting as a 

math credit. Four nearby districts use this as a pathway to help students toward graduation: Avon, Simsbury, 

Granby, and Suffield. (see attached Program of Studies from nearby districts)  The students who are slated for 

graduation in 2023 will have this option, as the state of Connecticut is moving toward having STEM and 

Humanities classes grouped together. By approving this now, it allows our students more options, reflect the 

pathways the state is creating, and match opportunities in neighboring districts. 

 

Suggested motion: Beginning in the 2019-2020 school year, East Granby Public schools will allow 

Accounting I and Accounting II to count as mathematics credits toward high school students’ graduation 

requirement. 

 

III. Creating a Curriculum Repository 

Marjorie Light has been working on creating a curriculum repository. This EGPS “warehouse” will be done in 

Google Docs, allowing all teachers access to the formal curriculum. Not only will it increase vertical alignment and 

improve communication, it will also help in transitioning new teachers or teachers who change grade levels. The 

folders are view only for educators and cannot be seen by people outside of the district. However, in the future, 

these permissions can be changed to allow wider viewing. In addition, teachers can upload syllabi, unit maps, and 

more. This will eventually eliminate paid online subscriptions services.  

 

This is part of an ongoing effort by the Curriculum Office to examine R.O.I. (return on investment) of services 

provided to the district. Due to this review of paid subscriptions throughout the past six months, we have reduced 

costs, consolidated services, and eliminated providers that did not serve our changing needs.  

 

IV. Update: Perkins Grant and Summer Curriculum Writing  

The Perkins Grant is in the final editing stage after feedback from the state. If the grant is approved, our district will 

be able to pay two teachers for curriculum writing during the summer for two new class offerings. Other portions of 

the grant include supplies and field trip costs. 

 

V. Next Meeting Date  

Marjorie will send Bob a list of possible future meeting dates for his choosing, which Lisa Kline will then publish. 

 

VI. Adjournment  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 am.  

 

 

 



 

Examples of Accounting I as a math credit from Avon, Simsbury, Granby, and Suffield:  

 



 



 
 

 


